
Playing bridge – just for the challenge 

Cass Mitchell 

 

I have been playing bridge for 42 years.  I started with a group of friends and have moved up the rankings 

to play in national competitions representing NSW.  In January this year my partner and I came second in 

the largest competition in Canberra.  

Bridge is the card game equivalent of Chess.  It can be played socially at an informal level or you can play in 

the larger arenas.  Some players play it as a profession but mostly these are in Europe.  

Post my leaving the department I will take up leading a bridge 

group and joining the teaching faculty of my club.  There are 

numerous clubs in NSW, the largest (in terms of membership) 

would be Willoughby Club on Crabbes Street, 

Willoughby.  There is also the Sydney Bridge Club on Goulburn 

Street in the city.  I prefer the friendly atmosphere and clean 

venue of my club in Warriewood – Peninsula Bridge Club (the 

third largest in Sydney). 

For the past 30 years I have played two to three nights a 

week.  It is stimulating, challenging and rewarding to do well 

because you reached the one strategy that enabled you to do 

better on that one hand than anyone else who played with 

those same cards.  Most nights there are about 30-50 people 

playing in the room and we play around 28 games each.   

If you are thinking of learning it helps, but is not essential, that 

you have played some form of cards or a strategy game 

before.  Lessons are run at all clubs but Peninsula is widely recognised as having the most effective lessons. 
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